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Participants:
Peyton Burr, Basketball
Michaela Butin, Basketball
Mia Barns, Cross Country
Hannah Gershone, Cross Country
Katia Kiefaber, Equestrian 
Mollie Kowalchik, Equestrian
Jessica Taylor, Field Hockey
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey
June Conti, Golf
Heeamin Lee, Golf
Taylor Hough, Lacrosse
Meg Ryan, Rowing
Libby Scheemaker, Rowing
Alex Kenoian, Soccer
Liz Rose, Soccer
Ragini Ghose, Squash
Claire Beckett, Swimming and Diving
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving
Katie Tyler, Swimming and Diving
Ishita Tibrewal, Tennis
Julia Criscione, Track and Field
Kelly Stevens, Track and Field
Caroline Black, Track and Field
Jamesa Allen, Volleyball
Sara Robincheau, Volleyball
Clarissa Leight, SGA Liaison
Nicole Villacres, SGA Liaison 
Summer Hutcheson, Athletics Administration


The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m eastern time by the chair, Meghan Ryan. The members noted above were present. 

1. Welcome and Announcements (Meghan Ryan)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan brought the SAAC to order.

2. Team Update and Superfan Nominations 
· The field hockey team nominated the swimming and diving team for the NEWMAC Superfan award. 

3. Approval of the April 3, 2016 Minutes (Julia Criscione)
· It was VOTED that the minutes of the April 3, 2016 meeting be approved.

4. Team Forum (Claire Beckett)
· Ms. Claire Beckett led a team forum on the Champion’s Choice athletic gear. 
· Ms. Jessica Taylor explained that the Champion’s Choice uniform decisions are made quickly and teams do not have a chance to figure out if the decisions work for everyone.
· Ms. Mia Barnes explained that for the track and field team, the Champion’s Choice representatives visited during practice time. The only distance team member who could speak to the representatives was injured and one person should not have to choose uniforms for a whole team without their say.
· The volleyball and basketball teams both stated that the stitching in their uniforms was coming undone fairly quickly after receiving their uniforms. 
· The lacrosse team explained that they did not receive the uniforms that they ordered. They were late and the sizes were not the ones they ordered. The team representatives feel as though the quality of the products do not accurately reflect the prices.
· The equestrian team explained that Champion’s Choice does not have products that are warm enough for them to use. 
· The golf team explained that Champion’s Choice only sells two or three items for golf and they are so expensive that it’s not a viable option for their team.
· Many team representatives were frustrated that the sample items the Champion’s Choice representatives bring, such as uniforms for teams that we do not have such as softball and baseball uniforms. However, Ms. Jessica Taylor explained that the Champion’s Choice representatives have a protocol for what they are require to bring to schools, such as a women’s small and men’s large of sample items. We may not be able to change what the Champion’s Choice representatives bring to Mount Holyoke athletic teams. 
· The SAAC brainstormed several solutions including giving the Champion’s Choice representatives a list of Mount Holyoke teams. In addition, it would be helpful for one team member to be able to try out the uniforms in a practice setting to see how well they function in use. Also, Mount Holyoke SAAC can work with NEWMAC SAAC to communicate with other teams and find out if they are dealing with similar problems. 

5. SGA Update (Clarissa Leight and Nicole Villacres)
· Ms. Nicole Villacres told the SAAC about the SGA meeting that took place two weeks ago. Mount Holyoke organizations no longer have to fundraise for events because students already pay a fee for organizations and events, therefore students are no longer paying twice for events. 
· When staff from Residential Life visited the SGA, Ms. Nicole Villacres brought up an issue that many student-athletes encountered. Many student-athletes were assigned housing lottery times during practice, which for most teams is between 4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. The Residential Life staff suggested that student-athletes and coaches work together to deal with this overlap. However, the SAAC will be brainstorming other possible solutions to this problem for next year. 
· The SAAC will find out exactly how many student athletes had housing lottery times during practice times to figure out how many student athletes this is impacting.  
· Ms. Clarissa Leight told the SAAC about the SGA meeting that took place last week. For the all campus elections, we met quorum for the first time in six years. There are still several vacancies and those will be filled soon. In addition, Student Financial Services spoke to the SGA, explaining that the tuition increases is because Mount Holyoke College’s expenses are exceeding revenue. 

6. NEWMAC SAAC (Bri Groves and Mia Barnes)
· Ms. Mia Barnes and Ms. Bri Groves told the SAAC what happened at the NEWMAC SAAC meeting. 
· NEWMAC SAAC is encouraging the NEWMAC teams to work with Team Impact. Team Impact is a program that pairs children with severe disabilities, chronic illness, and life threatening illnesses with teams so that they can feel a sense of community with the team, attend their competitions, and spend time with their members. The NEWMAC SAAC encouraged schools to reach out to children in their communities, churches, and local schools who would like to join this program. The children who participate in the program have really benefited from the program as well as the teams that support them. 
· The NEWMAC SAAC has also been working on their strategic planning. They are redoing the budget and are considering allotting more money to awards and medals. In addition, the NEWMAC SAAC is considering redoing their spring and fall schedules. Currently, the NEWMAC SAAC only meets twice a year for four hours, they will like to make meetings more enjoyable and have better communication within NEWMAC SAAC between these meetings. 

7. Game of the Week Discussion (Jessica Taylor)
· Ms. Jessica Taylor explained to the SAAC that we have lost the purpose of Game of the Week. The purpose of Game of the Week was originally to bring people to competitions. However, now teams just decorate the locker room and teams still do not have people supporting them at competitions. 
· The SAAC considered options to make Game of the Week more effective. Some ideas include having a point system to encourage teams to attend other competitions, even when they are not hosing. In addition, team representatives should get the word out sooner about Game of the Week instead of just decorating last minute. 
· In addition, it might be helpful to not schedule multiple Games of the Week during the same week, if possible. Sometimes this is not possible when trying to accommodate every team. A SAAC representative recommended that we pair in season teams with in season teams because they might be more organized. 
· Also, organizing a social event for all of the teams each seasons could help foster better connections between teams, which could encourage more athletes to attend other events. 
· Some SAAC members suggested promoting Game of the Week around campus more. The SAAC could make Facebook event for competitions to get the word out.  We could send out emails to the whole schools about competitions and feature teams in Blanchard Campus Center. There are easels in Blanch where we could have pictures of the team for Game of the Week. In addition, we could chalk for away competitions and attend home competitions. 

8. Fall 2016 SAAC Schedule (Julia Criscione)
· Mx. Julia Criscione reviewed the Fall 2016 SAAC schedule with SAAC to confirm that no changes need to be made 

9. Legislation and Education Subcommittee Update (Ishita and Michela)  
· Ms. Meghan Ryan brought the SAAC to order.

10. Budget and Fundraising Update (Jessica Taylor)
· See update from SGA

11. Vice Chair Update (Claire Beckett)
· Ishita Tibrewal will assume the Vice Chair role due to Claire Beckett’s study abroad opportunity in the fall.

12. Announcements (Meghan Ryan)
· Chairs and E-Board Google Hangout
· Orientation Event
· Academic Conflict Research (Libby) 
· Reminder to Teams: Complete Pre-Participation Forms and Emergency Info Sheets

13. Next Meeting: Sunday, September 11, 2016 

14. Adjourn. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Ryan at 8:02
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